ACTION POINTS FROM CEDARS PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 








TUESDAY 12th November 2013










6.00P.M.

Attendance at the Meeting:     (JE) (Chair), Debbie Revell (DR), Marc Feeney (MF), (JS), (JL),             
                                                    (JF),  (NS), (JN), (KS), 
Apologies:


 (RT), (DT),  (MH), (PB),  (SB), 

 (DS) (AT)
	Serial 
	Title
	Description
	Who is responsible
	Target
Date
	Remarks

	1.
	Matters Arising from last meeting
	JE (Chair) welcomed everybody to the meeting with a warm welcome to practice staff and Senior GP Dr Marc Feeney.
JE also advised of resignations from AF who due to other responsibilities with other groups had resigned and KO who has now retired and also resigned.

It was confirmed that the minutes from the previous meeting had been received and read by everyone.

1. Firstly JE advised that he had been into the surgery a week previously and had tweaked the Notice Boards, removing anything out of date and advised that there was still a lot to be put up. The comment box beneath the notice board with forms for patients etc to fill in appeared to be working. Examples of the comments received were one on the lack of parking at the surgery and also one thanking a couple of the GP’s for their help.  JE commented it was nice to see some positive feedback.

JN asked if any of the spaces where the GP’s park could be used but unfortunately these are for GP’s only as there was limited space available.

DR advised parking was inhibited by the people who work in the Town Centre parking here all day. MF said DDC had been approached before but to no avail. JE suggested trying DDC again. It was also mentioned about people parking over the drop kerb for disabled access and DR pointed out that there was a notice in the surgery asking patients not to park there.  David Skinner was mentioned as somebody who may have a contact in DDC and would be asked about this.

              Hospital Booklet 

              DR advised that SB was in the process of doing the Hospital folder 

              Deputy Chair 

              JE confirmed that DS goes to the locality meetings and has shown a keen interest.


	
	
	

	2.
	
	             Deal Liason Group 
              JE advised that there was a lot going on with the SKCCG and     

             MF is a representative on that group.  JE is on the Health Reference group looking
              at mental health and the effects locally.  He mentioned that at the previous meeting 
              he had asked for peoples skills profiles and if these had not been sent in yet then to 
              please forward to DR.

             JL asked if there was any feedback from the patients regarding complaints. 

             JE commented that generally negatives were reported on not positives, the 

             Communication group had met and no negatives came back.

             JL said that a valid complaint would be wheelchair service as this was now all

             centralised from Ashford and not centres directly.

             NS advised his wife is on crutches and now has to go to Folkestone.

             KS enquired whether patients receive the news letter and DR advised that this was

             available on the website and in the waiting area but was not sent to everybody 

             individually.    JE said the communication group idea would be that once the
             newsletter is available to divide into postcode area and PPG members deliver.
             The newsletter would remind patients of opening times, Saturday morning

             openings and early morning opening.

             He also advised that the Deal Liason Group meet later this week  and he will be

             attending and will feedback the Chairman’s newsletter at the end of the month.

             DR passed around a surgery questionnaire to view and asked for volunteers to 

             come into surgery to help people fill them in. This meets the CQC standards and 

             respects peoples privacy and takes account of comfort in the surgery as detailed on

             back page.

             DR advised that from past experience patients do fill these in and there is a good

             range of questions, she also pointed out that some patients do not know we are 

             open at lunchtime and this is on the form.

             JF commented that she did not feel that patients knew who the PPG were and DR

             advised that that is why they were given name badges.  A laminated sign could

             be put up when volunteers are here to advise who they are and be signed by senior

             GP which MF confirmed would give some legitimacy.  


	
	
	

	3.
	
	               Surgery Updates –
               DR advised that we now had two new GP’s : –
               Dr Andrew Blease who took over from Dr Swales and Dr Stephanie de Giorgio          who     took over from Dr Tapping. Dr de Giorgio specialises in training GP’s.

               The surgery has now been accredited and in December will be taking GP’s training

               in their final year into the practice for a year which will also generate extra

               appointments to offer.

                DR advised there are at present two TV’s in the surgery these will now be taken 

                over and  will display relevant health care information and be sponsored by local

                businesses, they will have a message running along the bottom of the screen 

                which can be updated by us. The sort of things it will read can be if a GP is 

                running late, dates of certain clinics, PPG meetings etc. 

               KS suggested that information about the questionnaire could be put on the 

               message. JE says the system will highlight exactly what we do. Intends to have
               drop in Chairman sessions to deal with parking complaints etc and in the last 9

               months have met with GP’s and in September had an afternoon with staff at the
               surgery. 
               JE stated that the action plan is to mirror the aspirations of the GP’s, our role is to
               help and promote across the board.

               Young Carers 
                This has been spoken about and is being worked on.

                Mens Health   
                 RT  is unfortunately not present but he has very much  

                given this his support.  DR advised that one of our patients would be
                happy to come along and share the experiences he has had.
                Healthy Eating Menus 
                 JE commented that if a patient has a condition like  
                 Diabetes it would be nice to have a group who could devise a menu specific to

                 their needs. JN showed an interest in participating with this.  JE advised that a 

                 group could work around the PPG and use a room in the surgery. There is a lot

                 of information on the internet and a folder could be created for the surgery. A
                 menu could be sourced and KS suggested that there are specialist websites and a                                                        
                 message could be put on the surgery TV system.  MF suggested a calorie 
                 counting booklet would be a good start and also portion sizes.
                 KS suggested an initial meeting to discuss areas etc and to advertise within 

                 the practice for patients to come along.  JE said information could also be put
                 on the surgery notice boards and website.

                 Scanning Moles etc – Deal Hospital
                 JE commented that having a scanner in the surgery, working alongside Deal

                 Hospital would be a holistic approach. MF advised that scans/pictures were

                 carried out at St Richards Road Surgery Dermoscopy and the usual routine was to

                  see a GP and they would refer to Dermatology within 2 weeks if urgent.
                 JE asked if anybody was interested in getting involved in any of the areas 

                 discussed.


	
	
	

	
	AOB
	                 NS commented that he had noticed in surgery the number of DNA’s was 111
                 and asked why this was so high? DR advised that text messages are sent to 

                 patients to remind them of their appointments and that letters are sent to 

                 patients who fail to attend.  JE suggested this be highlighted in the surgery

                 newsletter. DR also advised that after 3 DNA’s a patient would receive a final

                 warning and NS asked if it was the same people all the time and were they
                 more young or old people? DR responded that she would ask the Assistant
                 Practice Manager to run a check to see.

                 NS also commented that there is a review date on the prescriptions. MF advised 
                 that this is a reminder for the GP’s to review medications.

                 JE thanked everybody for attending and advised that the next meeting will be
                 Tuesday 4th March 2014.

                 CLOSE
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